

Coronavirus Operative Committee

Registration number: IKT/5-757/2020 **Subject**: Circular No. 1/2020. (III.06.) of the Coronavirus Operative Committee

To all the heads of units of the University of Szeged

Dear Head of Unit,

As regards the spread of the new coronavirus infection, pending further magisterial regulatory action or senior management instruction, please take the following measures:

- 1. At the request of the maintainer of the University, we would like to draw the attention of the staff working in healthcare, not to attend professional events hold in foreign countries in the course of their professional activities.
- 2. With regard to non-health care workers, please continue to strictly comply with the paragraph 2, first indent of the Circular No. 1/2020. (II.26.) of the Rector Chancellor (on the measures related to the spread of coronavirus infection), stating that missions to the affected areas cannot be ordered or authorized, as well as excursions and study trips to these areas cannot be organized.
- 3. In regard of holding events organized by the University, for prior authorization please contact the Coronavirus Operative Committee at coronavirus.jelentes@rekt.szte.hu prior the event is held. In the e-mail please indicate the name, nature, date, venue of the event you wish to hold and it's planned number of participants and intended attendance.

We hereby further inform you that circulars and guides related to the spread of coronavirus infection are in effect with unchanged content. You are kindly requested to inform your colleagues in your department immediately and directly of the information contained in this circular.

Issued on the 6th of March 2020, Szeged

Yours faithfully:

Prof. Dr. Csaba Lengyel sgd.

President of the Committee

Prof. Dr. László Kovács sgd.

Member of the Committee

Dr. Máté Dömötör sgd.

Member of the Committee

